
 
 

9 March 2016 
 
 

Dear Member 
 

You are summoned to attend a meeting of the HIGHWAYS & PLANS COMMITTEE  
of Colehill Parish Council which will be held on Tuesday, 15 March 2016 in the Betty Webster 
Committee Room at Colehill Memorial Hall, at 7.15pm to consider the following Agenda items. 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
Clerk 
 
The Councillors who are called to this committee are: Cllrs Gary Adams, Susan Cowsill, 
Ian Dickins, Tony Holloway, KD Johnson, Helen Lawrence, David Mitchell, Georgina O’Hagan, 
Peter Scriven, Emma Urquhart, John Warren and David Packer (Rota Member). 
 
 

PUBLIC DISCUSSION PERIOD 
Members of the public will have an opportunity to raise questions before the meeting starts. 

 
 

A G E N D A 
 

1. Apologies for Absence 
  To receive apologies for absence. 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
  To receive declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests from Members in respect of the 
  following items. 
 

3. Minutes 
 To confirm the Minutes of the meetings held on 2 and 23 February 2016. (Previously 

circulated with the Council Agenda.  Please bring your Minutes with you to the meeting). 
 

4. Matters Arising 
 Any questions arising from the Minutes of 2 and 23 February 2016. 
 
 The Minutes have been approved by Council, however this item provides an opportunity 

for Committee to discuss matters in more detail. 
 

5. Planning Applications 
  To consider and comment upon the Planning Applications listed below: 

PA NO DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED 

3/16/0038/HOU 94 Foxcroft Drive 
Demolish existing garage and replace existing conservatory with 
single storey extension. 
 

  



  
 
 
 
 

  

3/15/1116/FUL 4 Ashmeads Close 
Extend and convert existing bungalow to form semi-detached 
bungalow and chalet. 
 

3/16/0071/FUL & 
3/16/0196/DEM 

Jeshilt, 424 Merrifield 
Demolish existing dwelling and erect replacement. 
 

 
 

6. Clerk's Report 
  To note items for information included in the Clerk's Report (copy herewith). 
 

7. Possible Laser Traffic Monitoring in Hayes Lane 
PCSO Jess Ousey is considering getting a group together to monitor the speed of traffic.  
She is unable to issue tickets to drivers, but would be able to note the vehicle details and 
write to drivers with the results.  
 
PCSO Ousey may be able to attend this meeting to advise, however if she is unable to 
then Cllr Johnson will be able to report and ask who would like to volunteer to be in the 
group. 
 

8. Options for the New Neighbourhoods Working Group 
  The Chairman of Committee to report on the options available for the New Neighbourhoods 

Working Group (report herewith on pink paper). 
 
9. Fracking  (Minute 388.16 refers) 
 To receive the information from DCC regarding its position on Fracking (copy herewith on 

blue paper). 
 
10. Traffic Problems – Wimborne Road (Minute 397.16 refers) 
 The Clerk to report on the information that has been obtained through the Freedom of 

Information requests to the Police and DCC. 
 

11. Cutlers Place 
On 25 February the Clerk contacted the solicitor to determine whether the development 
company had confirmed ownership of the land at Cutlers Place.  The Clerk to report.  

 
12. Colehill and Wimborne Youth and Community Centre 

This matter is on the agenda to allow any new information to be reported and considered. 
 

13. Remembrance Day Parade 
At last year’s Remembrance Day service and parade one member of the public complained 
to the police that Wimborne Road had not been closed at the same time as Colehill Lane. 
 
As Members know, the police are no longer able to provide officers to stop the traffic and 
road closures for these events are now the responsibility of parish and town councils. 
 
At the moment the Council applies for Colehill Lane (between the junctions with Wimborne 
Road and Smugglers Lane) to be closed.  This has a minor effect on any traffic as very few 
vehicles need to access this stretch of Colehill Lane on the morning of the closure. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Clerk has investigated what would be required to close Wimborne Lane.  DCC’s advice 
has been sought and a response is awaited, however, it seems that a large diversion for 
such a closure would be required, with more traffic management equipment and more 
representatives manning the road closure and diversion points.  Such a closure would also 
involve informing all property owners in the immediate area and the public transport 
companies.  
 
Members to decide whether to pursue the closure of Wimborne Road or to continue with the 
closing of Colehill Lane only. 

 
14. Parking on Grass Verges 
 This item is at the request of Cllrs Urquhart and Johnson. 
 

15. Street Furniture 
(a) Public Benches   

To note the information from the public bench volunteers listed below: 
a Lapwing Road – Cllr I Dickins g Cnr of Middlehill Rd/Hayes Ln – Cllr Mitchell 
b St Michael’s Church – Clerk h Wimborne Rd, opp Beaucroft Ln – Cllr Packer 
c Cannon Hill Road – Cllr Johnson i Furzehill, off Cranborne Road - Clerk 
d Five Ways Cross – Clerk j Middlehill Road, outside 143 and 145 - Clerk 
e Colehill Post Office, opposite – Clerk k Leigh Road (Bytheway) – Clerk 
f Corner of Pilford Heath Road – Cllr Mitchell l Corner of Weston Road – Clerk 

 

(b) War Memorial/Bus Stop 
 The Clerk to report. 
 

(c) Oliver’s Park Play Area and St Michael’s Dirt 
The latest inspection reports to be handed to the Clerk. 

 

(d) Speed Indicator Device (SID) 
Cllr Johnson to report. 

 
16. Highway Matters for Report 
 

17. Items for Discussion and Future Agenda 


